
STATE OF CALIFORNIA 
DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY SERVICES AND DEVELOPMENT 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
2024-25 COMMUNITY SERVICES BLOCK GRANT 

STATE PLAN AND APPLICATION 

The California State Legislature will conduct a public hearing to receive comments 
on the Draft 2024-2025 State Plan and Application for the Community Services 
Block Grant (CSBG). The hearing is scheduled for 1:30 p.m. on August 22, 2023, 
at the State Capitol, Room 447, Sacramento, CA 95814. 

Persons presenting oral testimony are requested to provide a written statement of 
their presentation. If unable to attend, please send written comments to: 
Department of Community Services and Development, 2389 Gateway Oaks 
Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95833, Attention: Community Services 
Division or email: CSBG.Div@CSD.CA.GOV. Comments will be accepted until 
5:00 p.m. on August 25, 2023. The Department of Community Services and 
Development (CSD) will review comments and may incorporate applicable 
changes to the final plan. 

A copy of the draft plan may be obtained on CSD’s website at 
https://csd.ca.gov/Pages/Notice-of-Public-Hearing-Draft-2024-2025-CSBG-
State-Plan-and-Application.aspx or by calling (916) 576-7109. 

*NOTICE*
Americans with Disabilities Act 

Individuals who, because of a disability, need special assistance to attend or 
participate in this hearing may request assistance by calling the California State 
Assembly Sergeant-at-Arms Office at (916) 319-2808. Requests should be made 
five (5) working days in advance whenever possible. 
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